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ESF explores what women want

The Emergency Services Foundation (ESF) partnered with Worcester
Polytechnic Institute’s Interactive Qualifying Project to investigate
women'’s perspectives on mental health and wellbeing in Victoria’s
emergency management sector. This work was inspired by a general lack
of qualitative information from women as a cohort group and a study by
Movember which recommended that a gender lens be applied to look at
support offered to women in the sector.

The qualitative insights from this study build on data provided in Beyond
Blue's Answering the Call Report (2018) and provide valuable additional
information for the sector, The findings will inform the work of ESFs WorkWell
Learning Network’s in relation to improving mental health and wellbeing
through leadership development.

A key finding of the investigation is how afttitudinal barriers towards women
in the workplace can affect their mental health and wellbeing. Women
want line managers who are mental health literate, proactive and open
to emotionally intelligent conversations about how women feel, and who
acknowledge that women'’s responsibilities outside the workplace can
often be challenging.

It seems many women are reluctant to seek
support for mental health concerns for fear of
being stereotyped as ‘weak and emotional.’
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